
 Center for Health Systems Transformation 
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Monthly PAC Leadership Meeting Minutes  
October 22, 2015
Members in Attendance: : Kim Atkins, Keith Brown, George Clifford, Bill Faragon, Marcus Harazin, Bill Hasselbarth, Joan Hayner, Kevin Jobin-Davis, Dot Jones, Lori Kearsing, Tandra LaGrone, Susan Larman, Kallana Manjunath MD, Joan Martin, Harris Oberlander, John Paduano, Dave Shippee, Keith Stack, Bill VanSlyke, Fred Venditti, MD and Elizabeth Whalen, MD

Excused: Evan Brooksby, George Davis, Mary Hand, Noel Hogan, Audrey LaFrenier, Neil Mitnick, DO, Kim Stack
Meeting commenced at 3:05pm
	  TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	
	
	

	Welcome and Introductions
	Dr. Venditti welcomed the committee members present in the room and asked names and asked the members that phoned in to identify themselves.
	Informational


	
	
	

	Minutes of the 9/24/15 Meeting
	Dr. Venditti reviewed the minutes of the 9/24/15 meeting, and asked the committee to make him aware of any questions or corrections to the minutes.
	Informational

	
	
	

	Strategies for Community Involvement
	Dr. Whalen noted that community involvement in DSRIP is a challenge and a unique opportunity for collaboration.  The meeting was opened for a discussion regarding how to come up with a collective impact approach to improving the type of metrics that DSRIP is seeking to reform. 
George explained the lack of understanding, misinformation and lack of recognition that organizations have of what DSRIP is trying to accomplish. George discussed the misconceptions and feedback from organizations regarding participation and payment.  The Community Engagement Plan and a new document, Communications Strategy, which is currently being put together, will be helpful in the education and communication of how the process works.
Keith Brown and Dr.Venditti both pointed out that the time constraints given by the NYSDOH and the complexity of the process does not always allow for meaningful input from stakeholders and the community.
Lori Kearsing asked the group to consider any action that could be taken on a smaller scale as a starting point to engage participants. 
	Informational

	
	
	

	PMO Updates
	Website- Sarah Wong gave an update and a brief demonstration of the DSRIP website (www.Albany MedPPS.org) that went live on 9/30/15.
Preliminary Survey Data-Lauren Ayers gave an update on the surveys. The surveys were sent out on 9/30/15 and were due back on 10/16/15. To date, 45 surveys have been completed, 37 are incomplete and still in progress and 97 have not been started. Two reminders have been sent out to those that have not completed the survey.  Lauren reported that the preliminary analysis has been started, and a preliminary draft may be available by the end of the month.
	Informational
Informational

	
	
	

	NYSDOH Updates
	Patient Engagement-George reported that the NYSDOH has changed the definition of patient engagement a little over the last month.  Further clarification was received last week regarding how engagement is to be counted retroactively to April.  The PMO has reached out internally and to a couple of key stakeholders to see if they can assist in pulling together some of the engagement data that is needed for the report that is due on 10/30/15.
Opt Out Process-George advised that the NYSDOH will be sending out 700,000 letters to Medicaid HARP recipients.  The remaining 6 million plus Medicaid recipients will receive letters in January or February.  If a Medicaid beneficiary’s mail is returned as undeliverable, that beneficiary will be considered as having opted out of the process. The process should be finalized by March. The PMO is precluded from sharing any information it receives from the NYSDOH until the list is culled for recipients that opt out.
Provider Networks-George advised that the provider networks are currently open for enrollment through 11/20/15.  The PMO will be reaching out to unaffiliated organizations that are not in our PPS to ask if they are willing to participate in our network.
Documentation Requirements for Quarterly Reporting-George reviewed which documents are required for submission on 10/30/15 for the quarterly reports (retroactive to 4/1/15).  In anticipation of which documents the NYSDOH would be requesting the PMO has been collecting and organizing data to be submitted on 10/30/15.
PAOP Presentation-George advised that the NYSDOH is holding a formal annual hearing which will occur on 11/9 and 11/10/15 for all of the upstate PPSs. The PMO will be required to do a 30 minute presentation followed by a 30 minute question and answer session.

Implementation Plan & DY1Q1 Report-George reported that the implementation plan is now completed and available for viewing on the NYSDOH website along with the first quarter report.
	Informational
Informational

Informational

Informational

Informational

Informational

	
	
	

	Committee Updates
	Clinical & Quality Affairs-Dr. Manjunath reported that the key update from the committee meeting of 10/21/15 was the endorsement of the proposal to create 9 subcommittees.
Finance-Bill Hasselbarth reported that the next committee meeting will be held on 9/26/15.  Items for discussion will be where the committee is on the survey analysis and the fiscal impacts of the surveys.  There will also be discussion and a presentation overview regarding the contract process in terms of payment and budget.  
Consumer & Community Affairs-Marcus Harazin reported that the committee will meet on 10/27/15.  Now that the implementation plan has been approved the committee has had requests from members to have meetings in different counties to engage more consumers, providers and community based organizations. 
Cultural Competency & Health Literacy- Tandra LaGrone reported that the last committee meeting was held on 9/22/15 during which the strategies for cultural competency and health literacy were reviewed.  The final comments should be submitted to the committee by 11/12/15 and moved for final review by 12/1/15.  The cultural competency and health literacy strategies will then be submitted to the PPS board for approval before 12/31/15.
Audit & Compliance- Todd Faubel reported that the committee has developed a code of conduct and compliance plan which have been approved by the AMC board of directors.  The committee has also been working on training strategies for the PPS as a whole around the compliance plan and code of conduct.
	Informational
Informational

Informational

Informational

Informational

	
	
	

	Next Meeting
	George reported that the next scheduled meeting falls on Thanksgiving and the December meeting falls on Christmas Eve.  George proposed that the November and December meetings be combined and held on 12/10/15.  George will poll the committee members to inquire if this date works for the majority.
	George will poll committee  members for availability for a combined Nov. and Dec. meeting date

	
	
	


Meeting adjourned at 4pm
Respectfully submitted by,
Kathy Suriano

ASA VII

Center for Health Systems 
Transformation at AMC 

Recorded by digital recorder

